
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th December 2018 at Little Acorns.
Present: 
Councillor MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, B Ayton, G Corrie and R Hauxwell.
District Councillor Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were no members of the public present.
5583 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillors P Blagg and Fielding .
5584 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Ayton declared an interest in the Newsletter and Councillor Pressley declared an interest in RDS. 
5585 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 13th November 2018
Councillor Hauxwell proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Ayton.
5586 Matters arising 
a) Vacancies on Council – These were discussed and more publicity will be given.
b) Station Car Park – Councillor Pressley reported that a meeting is now being arranged with Network Rail and Northern Rail who it is hoped will meet on site.
c) Cricket ground – A meeting had been held on 21st November to progress community use of the Cricket Ground and to satisfy the requirements of the Section 106 Agreement, Councillor Robinson had attended.  BDC are assisting on the works required to bring the cricket field and bowling green to an acceptable standard, now likely to be for the 2020 season.  It is now necessary to ascertain if any clubs are interested in using the facilities in the future. It was agreed to place an article in the next Newsletter and on Facebook and to ask if any Clubs who are interested in using the Cricket Ground/the Bowling Green/the Tennis Courts to contact the Parish Council direct.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – Nothing further has been heard, the enforcement officer is still off work.
e) Defibrillator – Councillor MacDonald will see if this can be stored by Councillor Blagg until the Village Hall is ready.  It is hoped to have the quote for installation for the next meeting.
f) Old Telephone Kiosk – the clerk had asked if the owner would rent it to us, sell it to us or have a problem with us cleaning it however the person dealing with it previously has left the company and it has been passed to someone else, no reply has been received yet.
g) Church Clock -We are waiting for the repairer to come back to us, the clerk was asked to chase this up.
h) Plaque for Tub – This has been dispatched, Councillors agreed Mark be asked to put it up and to put an unveiling event on for it on 2nd March.
i) RDS – This is still being monitored.
j)  Pruning of shrubs and Planting of Tubs -There was nothing further to report.
k) Fireworks – The accounts were passed to councillors and Councillor MacDonald went through them explaining that there was a profit of £908.95 this year without any Parish Council Donations.
l) Village Hall -- It is hoped to reopen on 25th March.
m) Carnival – The accounts and a report were circulated and discussed.
5587	New Business 
a) Bassetlaw Achievers Awards – details have been circulated consideration will be given to this.

b) SLCC - The clerk had circulated details and asked if the council would pay half of the subscription Rhodesia have agreed to pay for the other half, this was unanimously agreed.

5588	Planning
a) New Applications
18/01494/HSE Erect Two Storey Side and Rear Extension, Single Storey Rear Extension and Garage Conversion ,70 Middle Meadow, Shireoaks Worksop S81 – there were no objections raised.

18/01502/RES Reserved Matters Application for Replacement Dwelling Types for Plots 34 - 39 Following Outline Application- there were no objections raised.

18/1539 Lawful Development Certificate for demolition of farmhouse – The clerk reported that this was showing on the Bassetlaw website however we have not been asked for comments, the clerk was asked to take this up with planning and it will be discussed at the next meeting.

b) Decisions 
There were no decisions.
5589 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported that there are no more aerials and if there are any problems please report them to him. The skip on the play area has now gone.
5590 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 30.11.18
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£9,572.59

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,709.31

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	£16,174.64

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	V Hall
	1779
	
	88.00

	
	
	B Legion
	
	
	110.00

	
	
	S MacDonald
	1760
	
	110.35

	
	
	St. Johns Ambulance
	1764
	
	110.40

	
	
	Dale Nursery
	1778
	
	89.00

	
	
	
	
	
	£507.75

	
	
	
	
	
	

	[bookmark: _GoBack]Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	
	£441.75

	
	HMRC
	
	
	
	£67.20

	
	M Welch
	
	
	£294.24

	
	SWHL
	
	
	
	£380.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,183.19

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£1,690.94

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£7,881.65

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,709.31

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£14,483.70

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£4,168.82

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£10,314.88



Precept
Figures have been circulated by the clerk and were discussed.  The clerk was asked to check the village hall hire cost with Peter Stanley and to contact the District Council to find out their process for including new houses on the annual list for council tax.


5591 	Correspondence
The clerk has circulated correspondence received including play area survey.  The CPRE was made available and two Christmas cards have been received one from SWHL and one from John Mann.  The annual Spring Clean details have also been received and it was agreed to discuss these at the next meeting.
5592	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern

Councillor Hauxwell reported problems with overhanging trees at the back of York Place, Councillor Pressley will look into these.

Councillor Robinson reported that daffodil bulbs had been planted on Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road. He also enquired as to why hedging and trees had been severely pruned back on Shireoaks Road near the railway bridge and hedges and several young oak trees had been removed on the left hand side adjacent to the A57 Worksop bypass approaching the Woodsetts Road roundabout completely opening up the gateway to Bassetlaw.  Further information will be requested.

There are leaves on the pavement by the canal bridge which are dangerous, these will be reported.

It was reported that there is surface water near 66 & 68 Shireoaks Common by the zigzag crossing which needs looking at.



5593	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 8th January 2019
The meeting closed at 8.50p.m.


